

GOFF MINISTRIES INC.

Department of Donations and Contributions 255 Ranger Dr. Sandia, TX 78383

Phone (806) 789-1707 Web www.goffministries.org Email: Vaughn@goffministries.org

Dec.11, 2022

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

We apologize for the long time between letters. It has been an extremely busy and eventful year and a half. We pray for all of you in our daily devotions, and we appreciate your remembering us also. May God richly bless you back for your prayers and support. You are each precious to us and to the Lord. I will try and just touch on some highlights that have happened.

Larry has been ministering a lot with the signs on his RV. He drives along the beaches so everyone can read the signs and he also parks at piers and gets to talk personally to many people. If you remember, the signs say, "I'm sorry for my sins, Jesus, Please forgive me" Also Vaughn created a website with a gospel message that is also painted on the RV. It says, "SorryForMySins.com". Please go to the website and watch it, you will be greatly blessed! Larry also still goes to minister in some bars. He recently got to minister to a biker gang from right here in the neighborhood where we live. They were very receptive and he will continue to minister to them as the Lord leads.

As for me, I keep going too, but I do have some health problems. I will have heart stint surgery on Dec. 22nd. I do covet your prayers. I also will soon have an MRI to see if I have a fracture in my spine. I have not been able to walk normal since Thanksgiving without a lot of pain. The Lord has blessed me through it all though. He never leaves me or forsakes me! I still haven't unpacked all the boxes yet! Valene and Scott live next door to us and have been wonderful caretakers for us. Pray for them too, as they are both experiencing health problems of their own. They also minister in their church and help bring the gospel to everyone they can. They are wonderful servants of the Lord.

We miss everyone in Lubbock but are also enjoying our cozy little new home down here in Sandia. We have a small house on one acre, way out in the country. Lots of beautiful birds, trees, flowers and animals around us. It is so peaceful here! Come and visit us whenever you can, we would love to have you!

Vaughn and Irene worked tirelessly to help us move down here and get the Lubbock house ready to sell. We couldn't have done it without them. God had to give them supernatural strength, I believe. They were still carrying on ministering to many people, in person, on the phone and online, through it all. They have a wonderful discipleship ministry that is so important during these trying times. We are so thankful for all they do. Vaughn of course does all our technology work too. We appreciate your prayers for them also.

They have been helping their daughter, Esther and family move down to South Texas also. Esther completed her time at UMC in Lubbock, and now she is the Family Medicine Doctor for the hospital in Seguin, TX. They are living with them and helping out while Nathan home schools the children. We are blessed to have them much closer to us so we can see them more often. Praise the Lord!

We pray that you will all have a joyous time with family and friends this Christmas time. We remember that Jesus is the reason for the season, and thank Him for coming to save us all from our sins. Glory to His Name!! May God bless each of you, we all send our love and prayers to you.

Yours faithfully in His service,

Larry and Betty and Family Vaughn and Irene and Family

JOY TO + HE WORLD the Lord has come



Blessing to you in the mighty name of Jesus Larry & Betty Vaughn & Irene